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[Dr. McKinley, message Pursue The Pathway Of Purity]   < 228 > 
Thanks Rick and Praise Team, you guys do such a great job each week of 
just being ready to lead us through a time of worship and I appreciate 
that so much and then what a joy to have this wonderful baptism service 
tonight, 5 people or more following Christ tonight. And a…, oh my 
goodness, watching David Shivers baptize, [slight congregation laughter] 
has he gotten down here yet? [more laughter] Boy I’ll tell you old Shivers 
he’ll make you quiver but he delivers, [more laughter] and so he does a 
great job and a…, I enjoy a…, I enjoy David and his wonderful spirit and 
Holly a…, you guys must have a lot of fun, that’s all I can say. [more 
laughter] He’s a…, that big smile and that big heart, he’s one incredible 
person and we always enjoy that. 
 
Well, we are talking tonight on…tonight and each Wednesday night on the 
subject, What Does The Lord Require of Me? We’ve been talking about what 
does it mean to truly be a devoted follower of Jesus Christ and certainly 
in any relationship if there’s anything that is of the utmost of 
importance is that you understand each other’s expectations and I believe 
that it is only natural and normal that we should understand something of 
what God expects of us. And so the issue of expectations is a very 
important one in a…, all relationships and certainly many of you know that 
in human relationships. A…, I would remind you that this is the week of 
Valentine’s and it might be wise for you to know some of the expectations 
that may be out there for you in your relationships this week. 
 
I told our crowd at Power Lunch yesterday that I heard about a woman who 
woke up on Valentine’s Day and she looked at her husband and she said, 
“Sweetheart I have just had the most incredible dream.” She said, “I 
dreamed that you gave me a beautiful diamond necklace for Valentine’s 
Day.” She said, “What do you think that means?” He said, “You’ll see!” I 
mean just as confident, just as clear as he said, “You’ll see!” So he got 
up, got dressed, went to work, came back home that evening. She had waited 
all day, she was so excited, she was so expectant of what he was gonna do, 
how he was gonna deliver. He walked in the door that evening. He had a 
beautifully wrapped box, a gift in his hand. He gave it to her. He said, 
“Here sweetheart, Happy Valentine’s Day.” She opened it up and inside 
there was a book that said, How To Interpret Your Dreams.” Heh! [pause for 
congregation laughter] You need to know what’s expected of you and we get 
in trouble in the area of expectations and failed expectations in life. 
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Well, in order to help us to understand what the Lord requires of us we 
are looking together at John 13 through John 17, what is known as the 
Upper Room Discourse. It’s one of the most significant and one of the most 
intimate portions of Scripture where Jesus is providing instruction to His 
followers, to His disciples, to give them understanding of what it is 
that’s going to matter the most in their walk, in their life, in their 
relationship with Him in the days to come. 
 
Last week we started this series, we started this study by looking 
together at a…, the opening picture and it’s the picture of Jesus washing 
the feet of the disciples and we said if there’s any starting point for 
being a follower of Jesus Christ, it’s clearly this point. You have to put 
aside your pride. The Bible has no place for human pride, human assertion 
and selfrighteousness. A…, following Christ means becoming a servant and 
Jesus said I want you to follow the example that I have given to you. If I 
as your teacher have become your servant then you are not greater than 
your Master, I want you to be a servant. And He said the things that I’ve 
shown you, not only is this something that I want you to do, but He said 
this is for your wellbeing.    [John 13:17] 
 
“…happy are you if you do it.” 
 
One of the greatest joys of life is learning what it is to surrender your 
life to Christ and to become a servant for the name of Jesus Christ. But 
tonight we’re gonna go back and look at that same portion of Scripture 
again. But there’s something that we did not focus in on last week that I 
believe is essential for us to see and to understand about this whole 
scenario that unfolded that evening in that foot washing service as Jesus 
began to wash the feet of the disciples. And we’re gonna pick up our 
reading tonight in verse 6, John 13 and verse 6. The Bible says: 
 
Then He… 
 
That is Jesus. 
 
…came to Simon Peter. And Peter said to Him. “Lord are You washing my 
feet?” 
 
Talk about expectations. The way this is written in the original language 
Peter was saying, “No, no, wait a minute Jesus You’ve got this all wrong. 
There’s no way You’re gonna wash my feet.” But Jesus said to him in verse 
7: 
 
7… ”What I am doing you do not understand now, but you will know after 
this.” 8And Peter said to Him. “You shall never wash my feet!” And Jesus 
answered him, “If I do not wash you, you will have no part in Me or 
rather, with Me.” 9And Simon Peter said to Him, “Lord, not my feet only, 
but also my hands and my head!” 
 
In other words, Jesus, go ahead then and give me a bath. 
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10And Jesus said to him, “He who is bathed needs only to wash his feet, but 
is completely clean; and you are clean, but not all of you.” 11For He knew 
he would betray Him; and therefore He said, “You are not all clean.” 
 
Well, here we have the picture of Jesus going through the experience of 
washing the feet of the disciples, the incredible picture of Jesus the 
Savior, Jesus the Servant. But when He came to one of His a…, more 
outspoken disciples, Peter, Peter began to resist Him and Peter began to 
struggle with Him and Peter was really wrestling with this whole thing 
that was unfolding. Of course, a big part of that was his own pride. But 
even more than that there was a principle and there was a picture that was 
being relayed, a very important spiritual truth that was unfolding here 
and it’s that that I want us to look at and that I want us to consider 
tonight and I want us to do it in several ways. But the first is really 
sort of restating what I’ve just said and that is this, that: 
 
JESUS USES A VISUAL SYMBOL TO TEACH A VITAL SPIRITUAL TRUTH. This whole 
scenario unfolds as Jesus is doing something that is symbolic. But he 
clearly says here in verse 8, or excuse me in verse 7: 
 
… “What I’m doing you do not understand now, but you will know after 
this.” 
 
This is something that I’m doing right now that is a symbol. It doesn’t 
all come together in your mind and in your heart. But this is something 
that is essential. This is something that is important and the problem is 
that while Jesus was doing something of great spiritual significance Peter 
was missing the whole point. Now, so that you do not miss the point 
tonight I wanna take a little bit of time to do a little bit of swimming 
in some theological water. Okay? It’s been a wet rainy day and you’ve 
gotten wet outside, so let’s just go on and get a little wetter and get a 
little deeper tonight, as we take some time to look at the Bible and to 
understand something that we are being taught that is essential in our 
life and in our walk as followers of Jesus Christ. And the significant 
thing that you need to know in this passage of Scripture is that there are 
actually 2 words, you don’t see that in the English translation, but in 
the original language there are 2 words being used, sorta played off of 
one another when Jesus talks about washing. The word that is used the most 
repeated, in the most repeated fashion in this text is the word that is 
found there in verse 6 and in verse 8 and in verse 10 as Jesus talks about 
washing them. It’s a word that means to sponge or to dip. Literally Jesus 
was just using something to wash a portion of their body, their feet in 
particular and He said to Peter, He said: 
 
… “Peter if I do not wash you, if I do not sponge this part of you, you 
have no part with Me.” 
 
You can’t be a part of what I want to do with you. So Peter, on the other 
hand quickly says, okay, well if You wanna do that why don’t You just do 
the whole thing, head to toe, take me Jesus. I wanna be washed by You. And 
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Jesus said, wait a minute Peter you are missing everything here, because 
you’ve had a bath you have already been cleansed completely. You have been 
washed as a whole. There’s a different word there, it means to bath. He 
said, Peter you’ve been bathed, you don’t need to be bathed, you just need 
to be sponged. You just need to be…to have a part of you cleaned. And 
there’s something very important for us to see and to understand a truth 
that is here that is the essential part of the Christian faith and that is 
this; for any one of us to ever be make right with God we have to be 
washed by the power of the Holy Spirit in a transforming work that is 
accomplished when the Spirit of God applies what Christ did for us on the 
cross to each and every one of us. It is a one-time bath! It occurs the 
moment that you open your heart and you say yes to Jesus Christ and when 
you confess Jesus Christ, as your Lord and as your Savior, in that moment 
you are washed through the power of the Holy Spirit of God, the blood of 
Jesus Christ is applied to your life, you are made clean and you are made 
complete in that moment. And so when Jesus was washing the feet of His 
disciples and teaching them to wash feet, He wasn’t saying that you’re 
gonna have to repeatedly, you know, be cleanse again and again and again 
in the sense of being saved again and again and again. He was saying 
what’s happening is, in your life, in your walk, you’re going to get 
stained, you’re going to get dirty and I’m going to cleanse you. But then 
you’re gonna need to be made clean, a fresh and anew day after day. And 
it’s that issue of the ultimate cleansing that is so important for people 
to understand. You see, a lot of people seem to think that they go out and 
live their life in the world, they come to church, they get dirt on em in 
the world but they come to church and they get a little bit of good rubbed 
into them, a little bit of dirt rubbed off of em and they hope that by the 
end of their life they’ve rubbed more good in and…and more bad off and 
that way they get to go to heaven some day. It’s how good of a life, how 
clean of a life you live. The majority of the people in the world think 
that if there is a heaven and there’s a way to get there then you have to 
do your best to live your best to let the good things you do outweigh the 
bad things and Jesus is making it clear it is not a matter of you trying 
to live a good enough life. It’s based on what He has done for you. And so 
in order to really clarify this in the Scripture I want you to read with 
me what the Bible says in the book of Titus chapter 3, beginning in verse 
3. Titus chapter 3, beginning in verse 3, the Bible says: 
 
3For we ourselves were also once foolish, disobedient, deceived, serving 
various lusts and pleasures, living in malice and envy and hateful and 
hating one another. 4But when the kindness of the…and the love of our 
Savior toward man appeared, 5not by works of righteousness which we have 
done, but according to His mercy He saved us through the washing of 
regeneration and the renewing of the Holy Spirit, 6whom He poured out on us 
abundantly through Jesus Christ our Savior, 7that having been justified by 
grace we should become heirs according to the hope of eternal life. 
 
That’s the whole picture. When you trust in Jesus Christ you are cleansed, 
you are made complete, your sin is put away and you are now righteous in 
the sight of God. That’s what the Bible tells us about the cross, that God 
made Him who knew no sin to become sin for us, that we might be made the 
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righteousness of God in Him. And so you and I are bathed, or washed, and 
regenerated from the moment that we put our faith and trust in Christ. 
When you open your heart and you say yes to Jesus Christ, when you confess 
that you are a sinner and that you need to be saved, from that moment you 
get a new life, but you still live in the same old world and living in 
this old world and living in this culture and context in which we live we 
are prone to get dirty feet. And so what’s needed in life is that you and 
I are to pursue a pathway of purity, that now that Christ has cleansed us 
we are to seek to live our lives according to God’s plan and God’s purpose 
and the purpose is purity. Now I said that we were gonna take a little bit 
of a theological swim, we’ve done that a little bit just by trying to 
delineate these 2 words. But let me just tell you that what happened here 
is very significant as well in the picture of what had happened in the Old 
Testament. 
 
If you go back to the book of Exodus and read as God was establishing the 
law with the children of Israel, there you read of how God gave specific 
instructions to Moses as to how the people were to come to God and to 
worship God. And in particular there were to be a representative group of 
priests who were to daily perform functions in the tabernacle on behalf of 
the people. The priests were the sons of Aaron and the Bible tells us that 
from the time that God gave this prescription this…this a…, instruction, 
as though it were, as to what was to happen with the priests. In Exodus 29 
and verse 4 we read that for Aaron and his sons to become priests unto 
Israel they had to come and to stand at the door of the tabernacle and 
they had to be washed from head to toe. It was called the consecration to 
the priesthood. Consecrated meaning they were set apart, they were 
cleansed and they were prepared to do their work. It happened one time for 
the priest to begin to fulfill his new role and his new responsibility. 
But once the priest had done that and had put on the priestly garments 
then the Bible tells us in the book of Exodus chapter 30, beginning in 
verse 1 and following that every time the priests were coming and going to 
perform their ministry and their service in the tabernacle that they had 
to come to a bronze laver and there they had to wash their hands and they 
had to wash their feet. They were bathed one time in the consecration, 
being set apart as priests, but then they were to wash daily their hands 
and their feet so that they could maintain a sense of cleansing in what 
they did there in the tabernacle. And so in very much the same way that 
which was pictured and depicted in the Old Testament, just as all the 
symbols of the Old Testament demonstrating to us that without the shedding 
of blood there’s no remission of sin, that…that God is a God of holiness 
and of righteousness and all of the pictures of sacrifices and all of the 
laws and the requirements were simply to demonstrate to us, our need to be 
cleansed from the inside out and God provided that in the person of Jesus 
Christ. So, Jesus simply was demonstrating to Peter that He and He alone 
could cleanse him from the inside our, but that day in and day out he was 
to confess his sin and to be cleansed in his walk so that he could be a 
pure man living in a dirty world. In fact it’s interesting to note that 
Jesus even delineated that they were clean, He says here down in verse 11, 
He says: 
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… “You are all clean, but not all of you.” 
 
And of course, we know there was one who was not. There was one who never 
was saved, his name was Judas and Judas was one who was there among them 
that night who was not cleansed, who had not had a bath, as though it 
were, because he had betrayed the Lord Jesus Christ. So I say that tonight 
to say to you at the outset that Jesus uses a visual symbol to teach a 
vital spiritual truth and the picture here is a picture of distinction 
between what it means to be saved, which is bathed and cleansed and then 
what it means to be made right with God and to walk in communion with God 
from day to day. One established our relationship with Him and you cannot 
have a relationship with God apart from the finished work of Jesus Christ 
on the cross, receiving Him, confessing. But then fellowship with God is 
that which is established day in and day out as we walk and as we trust 
Him to cleanse us from all unrighteousness. So there’s a second thing that 
I want you to see tonight in this passage of Scripture and that is not 
only that Jesus uses a visual symbol to teach a vital spiritual truth. But 
then… 
 
JESUS ESTABLISHES A SPECIFIC STANDARD FOR EVERY TRUE BELIEVER. He said to 
Peter, He said, you don’t understand what I’m doing here. But then He goes 
on to say: 
 
… “He who has been bathed needs only to wash his feet…” 
 
He said there is something that I want you to understand, there is a new 
standard that I want you to focus on and a concern that I want you to 
think about and what is it? I want you, if you follow Me, to focus on a 
life of purity. If you are a true follower of Jesus Christ the greatest 
sign that you have been changed and have been bathed is that you don’t 
want your feet to get dirty. I mean isn’t that true a…a…all the time? 
There’s nothing more frustrating than getting a bath and getting clean and 
then suddenly doing something where you start gettin dirty again right? 
Have you ever been to one of these camps, you know where you go out and 
you…you’re already just filthy and nasty and dirty and you stink and you 
can’t wait to get a bath and you go and you…you get a shower, you get a 
bath, but then you have to walk back out on the dirt part or you have to 
make your way back to some, you know, cabin with all kinds of stuff on the 
floor. There’s nothin worse than getting clean and then quickly 
getting…you see if you’re really clean you wanna stay clean. And Jesus was 
simply saying I have a new standard that I want you to live by in life and 
that is the standard of the pursuit of purity in your life and I think 
Peter got it. You know why I think he got it? Because the letter that 
bears his name 1st Peter chapter 1 in the opening verses he expresses 
something of what he understands to be the standard of Jesus for those who 
follow after him. Turn to 1st Peter chapter 1 and read with me if you will, 
beginning in verse 13. 1st Peter chapter 1 and verse 13, here the Bible 
describes this new standard and Peter makes it very clear when he says: 
 
13Therefore gird up the loins of your mind, be sober, rest your hope fully 
upon the grace that is to be brought to you at the revelation of Jesus 
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Christ; 14as obedient children, not conforming yourselves to the former 
lusts, as in your ignorance; 15but as He who called you is holy, you also 
be holy in all of your conduct, 16because it is written, “Be holy, for I am 
holy.” 
 
As Peter started to write and to express something of…of a word of 
encouragement and a word of exhortation and a word of instruction to those 
to whom he wrote his letter he said, hey, I wanna be real clear, holiness 
matters in your walk with God. Purity is vital as a follower of Jesus 
Christ and so I believe that Peter got an understanding of that new 
standard that Jesus was establishing for him. 
 
I don’t know how many of you tonight would immediately recognize the name 
of Dr. June McCarroll, Dr. June McCarroll. June McCarroll was a lady who 
left her mark on the world, as she was a doctor, a pediatrician who lived 
in California, but was originally from Nebraska. It would seem that Dr. 
McCarroll made her mark in life though, not in the world of medicine, but 
in another very significant arena. Apparently one day she was driving down 
the road, a highway, there in California and her car was sideswiped by 
another car that sorta veered off course and took the edge off of the side 
of her car. She was frustrated by the fact in that day and in that time 
the 1920’s that cars just drove on open roads and people just sort of 
moved back and forth at times hogging the road. But she noticed something 
about every road and that was that there seemed to be, as though there 
were, a crest in every roadway and by and large cars tended to stay a 
little bit to one side or the other and she came up with an idea. She said 
maybe what we should do is put a stripe down the middle of the road and 
that way whenever a car is coming and a car is going when they meet each 
other if they’ll stay on each side of the stripe they’ll be okay. Well, 
she presented that idea to some government officials who did what so often 
happens, they affirmed the brilliance of the idea but said it’s so 
impractical it’ll never happen and so it took her 7 years of campaigning 
and speaking and challenging to ultimately see a day when a man who 
believed that her idea was essential became a member of the California 
Highway Commission in 1924 and he convinced them to approve the painting 
of a 5 mile road experiment along route 99 and they went ahead and tried a 
couple of other areas also and do you know what happened? On each of those 
routes where those stripes were provided the number of incidents of 
accidents just plummeted overnight and the result was that people were so 
impressed by the success rate that it suddenly became a…, a very important 
thing to establish strips on the road everywhere. Of course tonight, we’ve 
all benefited from what Dr. McCarroll did didn’t we? And so we don’t know 
her as a medical doctor, but tonight we now know she’s the person who 
established a new standard for all of us who drive, a new standard. 
 
You see, what happened that day with Jesus Christ as He washed the feet of 
Peter is that He said Peter this is the new standard and the standard is 
that I want you to live in this world, yes, it’s a dirty world, it’s a 
defiled world, but Peter I want you to live in this world with a desire to 
be pure and a desire to be clean and I want you to look to Me to be the 
source of your daily cleansing. 
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I don’t know how many of you saw the entertainment section of USA Today 
use…newspaper yesterday. But there was a very interesting a…article 
entitled 10 Turning Points For Television. Heh! It says how did we get 
from I Love Lucy to I See Janet? It says the simple answer is that the 
network television has followed the same path as the American society, 
sometimes pushing a little ahead, but usually lingering a few steps 
behind. Like it or not our public life is more openly sexual and profane 
than it was in the 1950’s and more so than it usually appears on broadcast 
TV, wardrobe malfunctions not withstanding. Still others no doubt…excuse 
me, still there’s no doubt that the increasing coarseness and lack of 
servility being broadcast into American homes has alarmed many viewers. 
And then they proceed to announce the 10 major turning points in 
television. 
 
1953 Lucy gives birth to little Ricky. 
1964 Peyton Place 
1971 All In The Family 
1976 Charlie’s Angels 
1981 Hill Street Blues 
1987 Married With Children 
1986 Madonna and MTV 
1991 The Jerry Springer Show 
1993 NYPD…  < turn tape >  Blues 
1998 Sex And The City 
 
We’ve watched it haven’t we? We’ve been on the sidelines as we’ve seen the 
standards decline and the quality of our society plummet and fall. And yet 
I would say to you living in this culture, in this day, in this hour, 
there is a standard that Jesus has established and that is that He wants 
you and He wants me to pursue a pathway of purity. And while it certainly 
is reflective in the media of our day, it’s even more 
significant…significant that we deal with it in the internal part of our 
heart. God purify my heart. That’s why we sang it tonight. Lord may me 
clean within and this is exactly what God wants to do in my life and in 
your life. It’s to help us to be a people of purity. Look at one other 
passage of Scripture tonight, Ephesians chapter 2, Ephesians chapter 2 and 
we begin in verse 1, because I want you to see that this is a major theme 
a…, that we find again and again here in the New Testament as we think 
about walking with Christ and following after Him.  [long pause]  I’ll get 
there, hold on just a minute. Ephesians chapter 2, the Bible says: 
 
1And you He has made alive, who were dead in trespasses and sins, 2in which 
you once walked according to the course of this world, according to the 
prince of the power of the air, the spirit that now works in the sons of 
disobedience, 
 
He says, hey guys, before you knew Christ you just walked in this world 
and it was part of your life. And he goes on to say: 
 
3among whom also we all once conducted ourselves in the lusts of the flesh, 
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fulfilling the desires of the flesh and of the mind, and we were by nature 
children of wrath, just as the others. 4But God, who is rich in His mercy, 
because of His great love with which He loved us, 5even when we were dead 
in trespasses, made us alive together with Christ for (by grace you were 
saved). 
 
And then the Bible says, there again, down in verse 8: 
 
8By grace you have been saved through faith, and that not of yourselves, it 
is a gift of God, 9not of works, lest any man should boast. 10For we are His 
workmanship, created in Christ Jesus for good works, which God prepared 
beforehand that we should… 
 
What’s the next word? 
 
…walk in them. 
 
You’re gonna walk in a new way in this world when you know Jesus and it’s 
gonna be by that new standard that has now been established, it is the 
pathway of purity. Okay, 2 things that we’ve seen tonight. Let’s back up 
and be sure that we’re picking up together. Number 1, we’ve said that 
Jesus uses a visual symbol to teach a vital spiritual truth and it was the 
washing of the feet. But don’t mistake the washing of the feet with what 
it means to be saved. Being saved is being cleansed from the inside out by 
the work of Christ. But then because we have been saved we now can be 
clean day in and day out, we can experience the cleansing of Christ in our 
daily walk and in our fellowship with God. Secondly we’ve said that what 
Jesus has done here is that He has established a specific standard for 
every true believer and that is that we are now to have a pure walk in 
this polluted world in which we live. And so that brings me to the third 
and the final thing that I want us to talk about tonight and that is that…  
 
JESUS POINTS TO OUR DAILY STEPS AS THE SECRET TO FAITHFUL FOLLOWSHIP. He 
said here’s the standard, now here’s the key, step by step, day by day I 
want you to focus on purity and therefore I want you to walk in 
faithfulness and followship of Me. And there’s several ways I believe back 
in John 13 that we understand what it is to walk in steps with Jesus, to 
walk in step with Jesus. How are we gonna be clean in this world in which 
we live. Well let me just wrap our time of Bible study tonight by just 
walking you through the steps of having a pure heart and a clean walk with 
God. How am I gonna be clean in this world? Well, lets lay it out. Number 
1: 
 

CRIPTURE, Scripture! The way that I am clean is by Scripture. The Word 
of God. Jesus said you are already clean and He said it again in John 
15 in verse 3 He said: 

 
“You are clean because of the word which I’ve spoken to you.” 
 
And God has given us His Word as a source of daily cleansing to help to 
keep us right with Himself and on the course that He desires in life. I 

S 



  10  Pursue The Pathway Of Purity 

5/13/16   pjy 

love Psalm 119, verses 9 and 10, it says: 
 
9How can a young man cleanse his way? By taking heed according to Your 
word. 10With my whole heart I have sought You; Oh, let me not wander… 
 
You see the idea of the way and the wandering? 
 
…let me not wander from Your commandments! 
 
And then he goes on to say: 
 
11Your word have I hid in my heart, That I might not sin against You. 
 
The secret to having a clean walk, a pure walk in this world in which we 
live is the Scripture, the Word of God in our lives. That’s the first 
step. Take the Bible seriously. Make much of the Bible in your daily life. 
It is like water that will wash you and purify you in your walk with Jesus 
Christ. There’s a second step to take and that is not only the Scripture 
but I believe this is very important and I think it’s important for me to 
underscore tonight, it is: 
 

HE FEAR OF THE LORD. The Fear of the Lord. The Bible says in 
Proverbs:    [Proverbs 9:10] 
 

The fear of the LORD is the beginning of wisdom,… 
 
And I’m afraid that far too many people, because they understand we have a 
friendship relationship with God, wanna have a casual relationship with 
God and God is not going to allow us to be casual with Him. Especially not 
living in this carnal, fleshly world in which we live. We live in a world 
where we’ve got to be on guard and where we have to understand the 
consequence of sin and we have to magnify that consequence in life day 
after day, lest we be deceived by our adversary, by the Devil. I love the 
fact that in the book of Acts chapter 9 and verse 31, I believe we have 
the Scripture here: 
 
Then the churches throughout all Judea, Galilee, and Samaria had peace and 
were edified. And walking in the fear of the Lord and in the comfort of 
the Holy Spirit, they were multiplied. 
 
You see the fear of the Lord is something that we cannot loose in our 
lives. It’s the understanding that God sees, God knows and God understands 
a…, where we are at every moment of the day and one of the things that 
helps me to keep my life clean and to stay on the path is that I know God 
is looking at me. Psalm 19 says: 
 
9The fear of the LORD is clean, enduring forever; And the judgments of the 
LORD are true and righteous altogether. 
 
So Scripture, the fear of the Lord… 
 

T 
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MANCIPATION, emancipation! That’s the third step. What do you mean by 
emancipation? Well it means, seeing who you are and what you are in 
Christ. In the book of Romans, Romans chapter 8, one of the greatest 

chapters in all of the Bible we read something of what it means to live an 
emancipated life and one of the reasons that I can be pure in this world 
and that I can be clean in my walk is because I have a new power to walk 
with God. I can power walk with God. Here it is: 
 
1There is therefore now no condemnation to those who are in Christ Jesus, 
who do not walk according to the flesh, but according to the Spirit. 2For 
the law of the Spirit of life of Christ Jesus has set me free from the law 
of sin and death. 3And what the law could not do in that it was weak 
through the flesh, God did by sending His own Son in the likeness of sin 
and of flesh on account of the sin: That He has condemned sin in the 
flesh, 4that the righteous requirement of the law might be fulfilled in us 
who do not walk according to the flesh but according to the Sprit. 
 
I walk by a new power source in my life. I am emancipated from the flesh. 
I have the power of the Spirit. My wife is doing a Bible Study and she was 
telling me about a little acrostic on flesh, she had in her Bible Study 
this week. 
 

ollowing 
   
ong 
   
stablished 
   
elf-centered 
   
abits 
 

 

Heh! That’s the flesh. Following long established self-centered habits. I 
don’t have to live according to those habits. I can break those habits 
because I have a new power in the Holy Spirit. So there is Scripture, the 
fear of the Lord, emancipation… 
 

RAYER, Prayer is the forth way that I am able to be clean in this 
world. I believe that prayer deepens my awareness and my allegiance 
to the things that matter most to God. When I pray my awareness of 

things that matter to God and my allegiance to things that matter to God 
become much in my heart. So many of us are filled with knowledge in our 
heads but desensitized in our hearts to the moments and to the places of 
life where we can be defiled and can be destroyed by the enemy. And so 
prayer helps to guard my mind and to guard my heart and of course one of 
the primary aspects of prayer is confession and the Bible says in first 
John 1:9: 
 
If we confess our sins, He is faithful and just to forgive us and to 
cleanse us from all unrighteousness. 
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And a part of being clean and washing your feet day after day is 
confessing sin and letting God cleanse you afresh and anew because He has 
made a way for us to be clean. Well, there’s a final part of the steps of 
a pure life and that’s not only Scripture, and the fear of the Lord, and 
the truth of the emancipation that has been accomplished in Christ, and 
the power of prayer but obviously the last thing is the… 
 

ECOND COMING OF JESUS. The fact that I know He is coming again. The 
same Jesus who that night knelt and washed the feet of Peter is the 
same Jesus who ascended into heaven. On Sunday you heard our Pastor 

bring that message out of the book of Acts where Jesus ascended and they 
said, those men who were there, those angels said:   [Acts 1:11] 
 
… “Men of Galilee why do you stand here gazing into heaven? This same 
Jesus, that you’ve seen go into heaven will so come again.” 
 
And the very fact that Jesus Christ is coming back again is what puts in 
my heart a passion to live a pure life. 
 
Over the weekend I took my family to see the new movie, Miracle, that has 
just come out, that is the reenactment of the incredible moment in the 
1980 Olym…Olympics when the United States Hockey Team defeated the Russian 
Hockey Team. 20 years of dominance and dominion in the realm of hockey. No 
one thought that it could be done. That is, no one but their coach that 
was the United States coach, Heb Brooks. Heb Brooks believed that if he 
could take and develop and discipline and redirect the mindset and the 
heart of a group of eager hungry hockey players that he could change the 
force of their team and he did. And he changed sporting history and 
Olympic history and made a mark in many of our lives that we will never 
forget. What was it that made those young men be willing to be so 
disciplined when their legs were burning and when their hearts were 
beating and when they just felt that no one believed in them? It was the 
realization that a coach had said to them, “We can do it and we will do 
it.” And they did it. You see when I take the word of Jesus as literal in 
my heart and I believe that He is coming back again then the power of the 
word of Christ and that expectation produces a miracle in me. I live a 
pure life in a polluted world. John said it this way, John chapter 1, he 
said, help me with this Scripture guys if you will.    [1 John 3:2-3] 
 
Beloved, we are the children of God; and it has not yet been revealed what 
we shall be, but we know that when He is revealed, we shall be like Him, 
for we shall see Him as He is. 
 
And then the Scripture says: 
 
For everyone who has this hope in Him purifies himself, just as He is 
pure. 
 
Lord I want to pursue the pathway of purity and by the grace of God and by 
the strength of Jesus Christ we can be a pure people living in this 
sinful, perverse, corrupt day in which we live. 
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